
 Town of Pendleton Recreation  Meeting Minutes 
 Monday, March 21, 2022 
 Town Hall 

 In attendance: Beatrice Mattina, Nicole Welka, Mike Argenteri 

 AGENDA 
 1.  Recreation Members: Councilmen Joe Hickman and Jason Evchich were unable 

 to attend the meeting.  There was no word from Recreation Member Joseph 
 Milazzo. Beatrice Mattina submitted her letter of resignation as Recreation 
 Chairwoman and Director of Summer Recreation. 

 2.  Baseball: The Recreation Committee thinks the Town Board should consider the 
 proposal from Dominic Ventresca, NCCC Thunderwolves Baseball, but we 
 should get independent quotes for what is needed to improve the ball diamonds. 
 The woman who organized baseball last season would be willing to pull 
 something together this year as well. She is talking to the Town Supervisor and 
 Town Clerk to get things going. 

 3.  Summer Recreation: We discussed the fees at length and recommend $150 for 
 Pendleton residents and $300 for non-residents that live in Starpoint School 
 District. We discussed possible field trips and ideas were Platters Factory tour, 
 Billy Beez, Bowling (Allie Brandt), Skateland, Buffalo Museum of Science, Buffalo 
 Zoo, or Hidden Valley Animal Adventure.  Costs are a factor since everything is 
 becoming more costly including bus transportation.  Staffing and running the 
 program are also at risk depending on if there are interested workers. The swim 
 director has agreed to return and she knows of a few lifeguards who will be 
 willing to work this summer. 

 4.  Ken Smith from the Lion’s Club still has not given us a date for the dedication 
 ceremony for the Pavilion at Depeau Park. Nicole Welka will call again. 

 5.  Any group wishing to use the park must fill out the facility usage forms. 
 6.  Community Center: Plans are underway. The community center plans are 

 available on the Town website. 
 7.  Policies and Procedures: All policies and procedures should be looked at and 

 updated. 
 8.  Paving: Not sure if the highway department will take care of the paving that 

 needs to be done on the tennis courts. 
 The next meeting will be Monday, April 18, 2022 at 7 pm. 


